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 PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 

お別れ 

Last week saw the 16
th
 inbound Japanese visit conclude in teary farewells, as has 

become custom. 

What a great thing these inbound trips are. The best way to create awareness and 

indeed empathy for people from different parts of the world is to visit those different 

parts of the world and interact with the locals. 

The second best way to develop that understanding is to have them visit you! 

Well done, Mrs Date and Mr Saunders on pulling off another well-received inbound 

trip. Few of the students involved in this most recent inbound trip had been born 

when the first one took place. After so many successful years of this cultural 

exchange, the bonds between Mudgee High and its sister schools in Osaka run quite 

deep. 

Indeed, what a great thing these inbound trips are. 

Until next week… 

Wayne Eade 

Principal 

http://www.mudgee-h.schools.nsw.edu.au


MUDGEE HIGH SCHOOL P&C 

The next meeting of the Mudgee High School P&C will be held 

on Monday August 27th at 7pm in the school library. Entry via 

Horatio Street.         All welcome. 

TERM 3 WEEK 3 AWARDS 

 P & C AWARDS:  Abbie Condren - Yr 7, Darcy Cavanagh - Yr 8, Joshua Clay - Yr 9, Tara Sandry - Yr 10, Mac-
kenzie Callaghan - Yr 11, April Smith - Yr 12 

 SRR AWARD:  Tayla Large Green - Yr 9 

WRITING FRIDAY 



YEAR 12 

FORMAL TICKETS 2018 

$80.00 
Round 1 - Maximum of 6 tickets 

(1 student ticket and 5 guest tickets) 

May be purchased from Mon 30th July – Fri 10th August 3.30pm 

Round 2 – Maximum of 1 ticket 

May be purchased from Mon 13th August – Friday 17th August 

3.30pm 

Round 3 – Any remaining tickets are for sale. May be purchased 

from Mon 20th – Fri 24th August 3.30pm 

FORMAL TO BE HELD FRIDAY 28th September 2018, 7pm 

Australian Rural Education Centre AREC 



YEAR 12 - 2018 

IMPORTANT HSC INFORMATION AND END OF YEAR DATES 

Aug 6    Society & Culture due 

Aug 16    Industrial Technology projects including portfolio due for lockup by 3pm 

Aug 20    Textiles & Design Major Projects and portfolios due for lockup today. Project needs to be packed in a 
box and handed in during class time. 

Aug 27  Drama Projects due 

Aug 30 Design & technology Major Projects due 

Sep 3 Visual Arts Body of Works due for lockup at 3pm 

Sep 10 Music submitted works 

Sep 26 Assembly Rehearsal Periods 5 & 6 (12.08 – 1.34pm) 

    Soccer Match - Teachers vs Students - Year 12 Farewell Social 

Sep 27    Rainbow Day – all Year 12 students will participate in fundraising activities throughout the day for 
their designated charity, NALAG and Lifeskills to finish the term on a positive note. 

Sep 28 Presentation Assembly 

      9am Student seating 9.15am Guest seating 

      9.15am – 10.30pm Assembly (Full uniform required) 

Sep 28 Year 12 Formal – Australian Recreational Education Centre (AREC) 7-10pm 
     Additional information relating to this event as attached. 

 Students: Please meet at AREC at 6pm for photos. 

Sep 28  - Oct 15 Study Vacation 

Oct 18 - Nov 9 Higher School Certificate Examinations 

    Examinations up until and including Friday 9th November will be held at Baptist Church Hall, 70 Bruce 
Road, Mudgee. Students must be in full school uniform and bring their student ID cards to every exam. 
The Music 1 Aural Skills Exam will be held at Mudgee High School on Monday October 19 at 1.55 – 3pm. 
Further information will be available to students before the end of Term 3. Any student or parent who 
has concerns about transport to the location on any day should contact the Principal as soon as possible. 

Nov 10 HSC Assessment Ranks available from www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au 

    (Nesa) student number and PIN required. 

Nov 12 - Nov 16 HSC Exhibition at The Stables. Opening on Monday 12 at 6.00pm. Art Students displaying their 
major work must meet at school at 9.30am (student cars may be needed to help transport 
artworks) on Monday 12 November and ALL exhibited works must be collected from The Stables 
on Friday 16 November between 2.00pm and 3.00pm. All welcome to attend 

Nov 13 Sign out morning in the Library. Sign out will occur between 10am and 12 noon. This will include the 

return of book deposits for all eligible students. 

Dec 13 HSC results available on-line from NSW Education Standards Australia (Nesa) Website and 
telephone service (Nesa PIN number required). HSC results will be available via Students Online, 
and sent by email and SMS from 6.00am on Thursday 13th December.  

https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/ 

Dec 14 ATARs available on-line from UAC website and ‘Infoline’ (UAC PIN number required). 

     Year 12 Celebration BBQ. Senior Lawn from 12-2pm  

     Collect your FREE copy of the Mirri 

http://www.educationstandards.nsw.edu.au/
https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/
https://studentsonline.nesa.nsw.edu.au/


COMMUNITY AND FAMILY STUDIES 

Over the past few weeks Year 11 Community and Family Studies 

(CAFS) students have had a couple of guest speakers to provide 

them with some understanding of local people’s roles within the

community.  

Our first guest was our general assist, Mr John Howe. Mr.Howe 

came to speak about his role in the Rural Fire Service an 

organisation he has been a part of for many years. The students 

learnt about the role the RFS and volunteers like Mr Howe 

undertake to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our communities. 

He was able to provide an insight to some of the major fire 

incidents he has attended around Australia and what it was like to 

assist people in their local communities. A big thank you to Mr 

Howe.  

Our other guest speaker was Councillor Sam Paine, a former 

Mudgee HS student and well known in the arts community of 

Mudgee. Sam provided insights as to how decisions are made in 

our local community, such as the latest happenings around the 

historic building The Regent Theatre. The students learnt how our 

local council works to meet the needs of the Mid-Western Region, such as providing pre-schools, disability 

access and drought assistance. We would like to thank Sam for finding time in his busy schedule.  

Students are encouraged to be revising and completing practice questions at home for their final exam in Week 

9 this term.  

Ms McCann 



Wellbeing Resource of the Week 
Contact the School Counselling Service for more details, if 
required.  

RECHARGE: ‘App’ by Reach Out 
Recharge is a personalised six-week program that helps improve your 
general health and wellbeing by focusing on four key areas: 
- a regular wake and sleep time each day, achieved gradually over six
weeks
- an alarm clock that triggers fun activities designed to get you up and
out of bed
- increasing your exposure to daylight early in the day, to help reset
your body clock
- encouraging you to increase physical activity, especially within two
hours of waking up.

Establishing a good sleep/wake routine that includes regular exercise and early daylight exposure will help improve 
your mood, energy and general health and wellbeing as well as helping you sleep better at night. 

Key features include practical tips to improve your sleep/wake routine and wellbeing, daily reports to track your 
mood, energy, exercise and sleep and graphs to help monitor your progress. 



ADVERTISEMENTS 

Date and time:   16 August, 5:30pm - 7:30pm 
Venue:   Bathurst Memorial Entertainment Centre, 105 William Street, Bathurst 



    HOST FAMILY NEEDED! 

Student Exchange Australia New Zealand is looking for a volunteer host family for a 16 year old Japanese boy 
who is currently attending Mudgee High School. He is very well settled at the school, so we are hoping that some-
one from the school community may be interested in hosting him. 

He is easygoing and friendly, and loves sport and outdoor activities. Together with his host family he would love to 
experience new activities, share the Japanese culture and simply be part of his host family’s daily life. We are 
looking for a family who are able to host him from September to November. 

If you are interested, please phone Masako or Tempel at the Student Exchange Office: 1300 135 331 or send an 

Head lice 

Parents are asked to monitor their child for head lice.  We have recently had a number of 

cases and request that should your child present with a case of head lice at home that you 

treat it immediately.  







 

 

 

 

 









 

 

SPONSORSHIP 



Mudgee High School - LINK Program 

Proudly supported by 

Ulan Coal Mine 


